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15/09/12

Ms Aphrodite Smagadi

Secretary to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee

Environment Division

Bureau 332 

Palais des Nations

CH - 1211 Geneva 10

Switzerland

Dear Madam

COMPLAINT AGAINST THE UNITED KINGDOM FOR NON-COMPLIANCE WITH THE AARHUS CONVENTION – (ACCC/C/2011/60)
I am enclosing the Department of Communities report on their consultation in relation to costs in environmental judicial review cases that has just been published.

You will note that they are recommending that there should be a costs cap of £5,000 on recoverable costs from claimants and have recommended that the CPR rules be amended accordingly.

In addition, I would also draw to your attention that there was a hearing on 13 September 2012 of the reference to the European Court of Justice of the European Union relating to the case of Edwards v. UK, which was referred by the Supreme Court.

I enclose screen shots of the reference to this case from the court’s web site for your information and the hearing reference to it on the Landmark Chambers news site.

However, I don’t know the outcome of the hearing on 13 September 2012, and assume that the court may have either part heard the case, or adjourned pending delivery of its judgment.

So far as any proposed amendment to the CPR costs rules in England and Wales, I fully accept that it would be premature at this stage to lodge any further communication as to whether a costs cap of £5,000 would be “prohibitively expensive” in breach of article 9.4 of the Convention, until such time as these proposals have been implemented and any changes have come into force.

I raise these issues, as you will recall that the whole issue of costs being “prohibitively expensive” in breach of article 9.3 of the Convention was raised as an issue in both my application and also in application no. ACCC/C/2011/45.
Yours faithfully 

Mr Ewing

Encs








